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Dear Friends: 

 

This is the “Annual Pastor’s Stewardship Letter,” and you’d think since I change churches every 

couple of years, I could just pull one out of the barrel one of these days and no one would know.  

 

But the truth is, every church is a little different and every year I am a little different. So, every year, 

no matter what church I’m serving, I start fresh to remind everyone (myself included) that it’s time 

to re-think our financial promises to the church and increase our pledge.  

 

Even I need that reminder. Even though I’m a pastor, every now and then I’ve needed my home 

church to remind me that I need to increase my annual gift. Like anyone else, I can get so involved 

with the tasks of the particular church Iõm serving that I’ll forget to return the pledge card I got from 

the church I belong to.   Life gets complicated, we sometimes forget.  
 

So, here are two quick thoughts on Stewardship giving. There are more, but I want to keep this 

short. I promise to be brief if you promise to read this note to the end. 
 

The basic point is that everybody who has an income ought to consider raising their pledge. Yes, I 

know some of us have lost our jobs, or taken a pay cut, or are on fixed incomes, and therefore 

increases are hard. I realize that. But for the rest of us, we should definitely consider raising our 

pledge every year. 
 

The first reason for that is that every year the cost of living goes up. So, if you gave a hundred dol-

lars every year for the last decade, the actual buying power of your pledge would be going down by 

about two dollars every year. So, just to break even, everyone should at least consider a cost of 

living increase every year.  
 

The second reason is that most of us give too little. We claim to love the Lord and his church, yet 

we give more to coffee breaks at work than we spend on furthering Christ’s work on earth. The 

average church attender spends more on Netflix than on the church. (Or something else like Net-

flix; you get the point.) We really, truly, love the work that goes on here: the youth work, the wor-

ship, the music, the mission emphasis, etc. We love the people. We love the opportunities to be in 

fellowship with other Christians, and to feel the presence of God within us. Yet most church peo-

ple (and you may be different) tend to give to the church as though it is a hobby that doesn’t re-

quire sacrifice or work, or money. 
 

The Bible says we should pledge ten percent, and I suspect that there are a handful of people at 

Quincy Point who do that. However, the majority of us don’t. Even I don’t, though each year I edge 

a little closer to it. Did you know that church pledges in Massachusetts, of all denominations, are on 

average the lowest in the entire world. That’s not a joke; it’s embarrassingly true. And each of us 

should think very hard about doing our part to change that. 
 

Please, then, think seriously about the church, your place in it, your responsibilities to it, and your 

pledge to it in the furtherance of Christ’s work on earth. 

 

In Christ, 

 

Rev. Stan Duncan 



The Reveal! 
 

In case you havenõt   

figured it out yet, 

 

our January Profile  

of a Lady is ... 
  

Muriel Forbush 

 

February Profile of a Lady  

  
     We as a congregation have 

been blessed to have many 

gentlemen and ladies worship 

among us. 
 

   I have been fortunate to 

know and be able to worship, 

work, laugh and converse with 

many of them. 
 

 This profile is of one of 

the many exceptional people that have enriched our 

church. This person is still among us bringing her wonder-

ful smile and positive attitude to all. We as a congregation, 

have had for many years, the pleasure of her company, 

talents and guidance.  
 

 

   Born Oct. 29, 19xx in Boston MA; her mother Edith Fuller 

Chase came from Dorchester Lower Mills and taught cooking 

& Sewing at Framingham Normal School. Her father Louis 

Chase was also born in Dorchester and worked at Pneumatic 

Scale as a Machine Tool Designer and also at General Electric. 

They lived in S. Boston on E Street. This person grew up in 

Quincy with her three siblings. Although not noted, as many 

people her age, she and her family went through the Depres-

sion and the War years. In her youth she attended Quincy 

Grammar School and North Quincy High School. She did ori-

enteering and Cross Country Skiing (I did bump into her and 

her husband in the Blue Hills while they were doing an orient-

eering course. They were at a more advanced level than I was). 

She attended a Medical Technology school and became a med-
ical technician. She was married to a man (for many years) and 

had three children. I was lucky to have the pleasure of having 

many conversations and political discussions with her husband. 

I wonõt say her husband was opinionated, ok I will!  He was a 

talented photographer (at a time when they did house calls). 

She was a skilled gardener who would grow potted plants for 

the Church Fairs and ensured that the plants in the church 

were well taken care of. Her mother made lots of aprons for 

the Church and delicious yellow cakes to keep people smiling.  

She was first connected to the church during the time Rev. Ba-

harian was pastor of the church. She was the Fair Table chair-

person for many years along with being an Usher, a Deacon a 

Teller and probably a few more things that I didnõt list.  

 

As with the other ôProfileõ individuals, if you donõt know this per-

son you should, as life will not be complete until you do. 

 

R. Romeri 

      

 Tree of Life 
 

 

New Contact Information for            

Lois MacDonald! 

 
Our friend,  Lois MacDonald who recently moved to 

Virginia, has moved again and now has new contact 

information.  Anyone interested in sending her a 

note or giving her a call, please feel free to call the 

Church Office for that information. 

Thank you to the following for their  

recent donations to the  

Access Fund 

~ 

In memory of Theophilus King 

By The King Family Fund 

~ 

By Walk the Talk (Friday Night AA) 

 

 
Welcome  

William Burck 

 
The Rev. Dr. Stan Duncan is 

honored to announce that 

he is a grandfather again!    

Congratulations to the 

proud parents, Kevin and 

Libby. 
God Bless to all! 

 

Youth Group 
2/5:  Ice Skating at O’Connell rink in Weymouth,         

 depart from church around 1:30pm 

2/12:  Youth Group ushering 

2/17:  (Friday) Youth Group overnight at the church 

 7pm Friday until 8am Saturday 

2/26:  Youth Group at 12noon 

Stewardship Moment 
 

Go and do the same.  

Luke 10:37 

 

Our stewardship theme this year, Go and do the 
same from Luke 10:37 reminds us as Christians 
we should do for others the way that the ñgoodò 
Samaritan did for the man who fell among         
robbers. 
 

God calls us to go and do the same as the        
Samaritan, not just if we happen to come across a 
stranger in need but to go and do the same with 
all of our resources. 

 

Be kind, compassionate, generous and concerned 

for others in need.  

Give of yourself.  

Give financially.  

Make a difference. 

MUSIC NOTES 

 

 

 
Are you interested in learning to ring the       
handbells or do you love to sing??   

Come join us some 

 Thursday evening for rehearsal. 

 

Handbells practice  

Thursday nights from 6:30-7:30 pm  

(no practice on February 23rd) 
 

The Chancel Choir practices  

Thursdays from 7:30-8:30pm 

 (no practice on February 23rd) 

Sunday mornings from 9:00 -9:45 am 

 

 

MUSIC SCHEDULE :  

SUNDAYS IN FEBRUARY 

 

Sunday, February 5th - Crossroads sings 
in the anthem slot; Angela sings offertory  

Sunday, February 12th - Hand bells play 
in the anthem slot;  Bulent sings offertory 

Sunday, February 19th - Chancel Choir 
sings in the anthem slot; Kevin sings       
offertory 

Thursday, February 23rd - no hand bell 
or chancel choir rehearsal during winter 
school break 

Sunday, February 26th - Chancel Choir 
sings in anthem slot; Brianna sings         
offertory 
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Missions and Social Justice 

 
The Mission and Social Justice Committee met on  

January 22nd.  

We reviewed budget for next year and will finalize it 

on February 5th. 

 

Soup Sunday  

will be on  

March 19th.  

 

This is an opportunity for the committee to say thank 

you to all the people who helped put with our pro-

grams throughout the year. Without your participa-

tion we would not have had such a successful year. 

 

We discussed other program possibilities and will let 

you know what they are when finalized. 

 

    Carol Johnston, Chair 

Building & Grounds  
 

The Building & Grounds Committee would like to thank 

Ron Ells for helping with the Christmas decorations 

AND helping to replace all the burnt out chandler bulbs 

in the Sanctuary. Due to the height and the size of the 

ladder required, this is a two person job. Thanks Mr. E 

 

F.Y.I. As they fail, the older Sanctuary bulbs (60 Watt 

incandescent) are being replaced with 60 W LED bulbs. 

The new LED bulbs only consume 9.5 W of power re-

sulting in a 404 W reduction per chandler. The LED 

bulbs are dimmable however they don³t have the same 

dimmable linear range as the incandescent. So, until all 

the bulbs are replaced you will notice a difference when 

the lights are dimmed. LED³s tend to dim to a certain 

point and then shut off, incandescent will dim until just 

the filament is glowing. 

Our Church Building 
 

This is an excerpt from the March 1950 dedication of the 

current church building after it was moved from the cor-

ner of South St. & Washington St. and rebuilt. The Pastor 

at the time was Bedros Baharian. 
 

On July 19, 1883 our forefathers dedicated at the cor-

ner of South and Washington Streets a House of Wor-

ship as a Methodist Episcopal Church. The building 

was originally of one story construction. In the 1850õs 

the building was cut in two vertically, the front section 

moved forward and a 15 -foot addition added in the mid-

dle.  

In 1884 the original building was raised approximately 

ten feet and a Vestry, Kitchen. Parlor and Office con-

structed on the new ground floor. At the same time the 

Church changed its affiliation from Methodist to Con-

gregational.  

After the First World War it became obvious that a new 

Church plant was necessary because of the growth of 

the community. In 1927 a site was purchased and in 

1944, aided by prosperous economic years, $40,000 

was raised towards the erection of a new plant.  

In November of 1948 the members of the Church voted 

to Tithe in order to make the erection of our new 

Church possible, and on April 30, 1949, ground was 

broken for the long dreamed of New Quincy Point 

Church.  

The beautiful building being dedicated this week repre-

sents the dreams and sacrifices of hundreds of loyal 

people and is indeed a tribute to their faith in God.  

From The Moderator 

 
1/23/2017 

 

Dear Members and attendees of the Quincy Point 

Congregational Church, 

 As many of you know, I fell in my home on 

March 16, 2015 and received a severe concussion.  I 

still fall about once a week and have many doctors 

stumped as to why I fall.  For health reasons, I must 

resign as moderator.  I no longer drive and rely on 

family members to bring me to and from church. 

 As my father, Henry Parker was moderator 

when I was small, I wanted to carry on the family  

tradition.  I am getting better though and I hope to 

come back.  

    Sincerely, 

    Susan Parker Egan 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri sSat 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

1 
 

8pm AA Meeting 

 

 

2 

 
10am AA Meeting 
 
10am 
        Prayer Shawl 
 
6:30pm Handbells 
 
7:30pm Chancel 

3 
 

7:30pm  

AA Meeting 

 

 

 

 

4 

5 

Communion Sunday 

Usher Team 4 

10 am: Worship 

CrossRoads performing 

After worship: Mission Meeting 

1:30 pm: Youth group ice   

skating 
  

PICK UP BAG TO FILL FOR   

Interfaith Social Services           

Food Pantry 

6 

 

 

 

7 
 

9am 12 step 

 

11am Bible 

Study  

 

7pm South 

Shore Camera 

Club 

8 
 

8pm AA Meeting 

9 
 
10am AA Meeting 
 
6:30pm Handbells 
 
7:30pm Chancel 
Choir  
 

 

 

10 
 

7:30pm  

AA Meeting 

11 

 

 

12 noon 

Daughters 

of Scotia 

 

12 

 

Usher Team 5 (Youth Group) 

10 am: Worship 

Handbells performing 

After worship: 

Second Sunday Adult Education 

11 am: Blood Pressure Clinic 

13 

 

7:30pm 

Council 

Meeting 

14 

 
9am  12 step 

 

11am Bible 

Study  

 

7pm South 

Shore Camera 

Club 

15 
 

8pm AA Meeting 

 

 

16 
 

10am AA Meeting 
 
10am 
        Prayer Shawl 
 
6:30pm Handbells 
 
7:30pm Chancel 
Choir 
 
 

17 

 
7 pm:     

Youth Group 

overnight 

 

7:30pm  

AA Meeting 

 

 

18 
 

19 

 

Usher Team 2 

10 am: Worship 

After worship: Diaconate  

Meeting 

 
RETURN NON-PERISHABLE 

FOOD ITEMS FOR ISS 

20 
 

PRESIDENTS 

DAY 

 

 

21 

 
9am  12 step 

 

11am Bible 

Study  

 

22 

 
8pm  AA Meeting 

 

10am 

  Communion at 

1000 Southern 

Artery 

23 
 

10am  AA Meeting 
 
6:30pm   
NO Handbells 
 
7:30pm   
NO Chancel Choir 
 
 

 

24 

 
7:30pm 

AA Meeting 

25 

26 

 

Usher Team 1 

10 am: Worship 

12 noon: Youth Group 

 

 

27 

 

 

28 

 
9am 12 step 

 

11am Bible 

Study  

 

7pm South 

Shore Camera 

Club 

     

 

 

Stewardship Message: 

òGo and do the same. ò 

              Luke 10:37 

Go and give the way the Samaritan gave makes us think how we should change our own behavior 

and do more for others.  It asks us to make a deep response to the needs of others and to put 

God’s presence and purposes at the center of our life.  It is a dedication to a way of life. 

This parable involves compassion and demands action.  GO!  It is time to think about how we can 

use our time, talent and treasure differently.   Why not start right here at Quincy Point??  Join a 

committee.  Sing in the choir.   Video the Sunday service.   Increase your pledge.   There are many, 

many opportunities right here.  Besides changing our actions we want the mission and the minis-

try of our church to thrive.   We all need to “Go and do the same” to help make a better world. 

March 5th is Stewardship Sunday, 
Don’t forget to return your pledge cards.   

 

Stewardship information should be mailed by mid February. 
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